# Tracy Brzozowski

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Holt, Kelly [Kelly.Holt@lancashire.gov.uk] 15 December 2011 15:17 Tracy Brzozowski St.James Square, Bacup - Taxi rank / bus stop
Hi Tracy,	
	re just relaxed several of their rules, one being the combination of a bus and not have to get their approval and you can proceed with the consultation.
Kelly	
*********	
This e-mail contains information in	ntended for the addressee only.
It may be confidential and may be	the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.
If you are not the addressee you a	are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it
The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position.	
Lancashire County Council reserv	res the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email
Lancashire County Council has tal responsibility to carry out any chec	ken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your cks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments.
************	
Lancashire, a place where everyo	ne matters
******	

# **Brian Taylor**

From:

Alastair Nuttall [a.nuttall@rossendalebus.co.uk]

Sent:

25 January 2012 15:08

To:

Brian Taylor

Subject:

RE: Taxi Rank at Bacup Town Centre Bus Stop

#### Brian

Rossendale Transport has no objection to your proposals for a part time taxi rank on this bus stop. However, I suggest that the road continues to be marked as a bus stop, with the taxi stand being identified by a plate only (in a similar way to how Rawtenstall Bus Station is marked). This would help to avoid any possible conflict between buses and taxis during the times that buses use this bus stop.

### Kind regards

Alastair K Nuttall Interim Managing Director & Operations Director

Rossendale Transport Limited Knowsley Park Way Knowsley Road Industrial Estate Haslingden Rossendale Lancashire BB4 4RS

Registered in England No 2004970

Telephone: +44 (0) 1706 390520 Fax: +44 (0) 1706 390530

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### DISCLAIMER

This communication contains information which is confidential, and is for the exclusive use of the addressee(s). If you are not a named addressee please contact the sender immediately at <u>a.nuttall@rossendalebus.co.uk</u> and then destroy any electronic or paper copy of this message.

It is the responsibility of the recipient to virus scan this E-mail and any attachments. We do not accept liability for any virus transmitted in or with this message.

Any views expressed in this E-mail are those of the individual and should not be taken to form a contract or to be an expression of the Company's position unless specifically stated or followed up in writing.

Rossendale Transport reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email.

From: Brian Taylor [mailto:BrianTaylor@rossendalebc.gov.uk]

Sent: 25 January 2012 10:28

To: Alastair Nuttall

Subject: Taxi Rank at Bacup Town Centre Bus Stop

Dear Sir

I have been passed your details from my manager, M/s Tracy Brzozowski.

I have been tasked to create a new part time taxi rank in the centre of Bacup. The location for the rank has been identified as the Bus stop in St. James Square, Bacup adjacent to the REAL community building next to the junction with Yorkshire Street, Bacup. We have liaised with Lancashire County Council Highways department who have

agreed in principle to the location of the part time taxi rank. I attach a location map and a photograph of the proposed position for your information.

I have visited the site and identified that the bus stop is your bus stop for the number 65 bus travelling from Rawtenstall to Todmorden. The time table shows the buses using the stop between 7.26 and 18.46 hours Monday to Saturday and no buses on a Sunday.

In view of the above I have proposed that the taxi rank be in use from 20.00hrs to 06.00hrs every day.

The proposal is to be put before the licensing committee but we would require your comments on the matter prior to the councillors on the committee making a decision.

An early response would be appreciated.

BRIAN TAYLOR
Public Protection Officer
Rossendale Borough Council
Town Centre Offices
Lord Street
Rawtenstall
Rossendale
BB4 7LZ

Tel: 01706 238644 Fax: 01706 244575

email: briantaylor@rossendalebc.gov.uk

## Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from <a href="mailto:briantaylor@rossendalebc.gov.uk">briantaylor@rossendalebc.gov.uk</a> sent on 2012-01-25 at 10:28:28 is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended solely for use by <a href="mailto:a.nuttall@rossendalebus.co.uk">a.nuttall@rossendalebus.co.uk</a> and others authorised to receive it. If you are not <a href="mailto:a.nuttall@rossendalebus.co.uk">a.nuttall@rossendalebus.co.uk</a> you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in reliance of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

As a public body, Rossendale Borough Council may be required to disclose this email or any response to it under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, unless the information in it is covered by one of the exemptions in the Act. Please immediately contact the sender if you have received this message in error. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact us immediately, delete the message from your computer and destroy any copies. Internet communications are not always secure and therefore Rossendale Borough Council does not accept legal responsibility for this message. The recipient is responsible for verifying its authenticity before acting on the contents. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Rossendale Borough Council.

Rossendale Borough Council, Town Centre Office, Lord Street, Rawtenstall, BB4 7LZ

Website Address: www.rossendale.gov.uk

Telephone 01706 217777